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• Within the Faculty of Science, there are a number of international joint (PhD) degree 

programs, ranging from 2 + 2 PhD programs (where students spend a total of two years 

at Waterloo and two years at their home institution) to dual degree and cotutelle 

programs, which are open for participation in by Pharmacy faculty. These programs 

provide an opportunity for international collaboration, further enhancing our programs 

Summary of key findings from the external reviewers: 

Overall, the reviewers were impressed with the dedication and strength of the faculty members 

and of the support staff as well as the quality of the graduate programs. Since the last review, 

several steps were taken towards advancing graduate studies in the School of Pharmacy. These 

include: the implementation of a seminar series; preparation of a handbook for rules and 

regulations; and hiring of a lab technician. In the last few years, the School has been focused on 

the transition to the PharmD program, which required the development and implementation of 

a new curriculum. This necessitated double teaching duties for most Faculty members (to finish 

teaching the BSc cohort and begin the PharmD program courses). 

Therefore, perhaps expectedly, less attention was directed towards the Graduate programs. As 

a result, there is a shortage of graduate course offerings, especially in clinical areas and this was 

identified by the students as a limitation for the programs. Now that the School has reached a 

critical mass of graduate Faculty members, including in the Pharmacy Practice and clinical areas 

and that the PharmD curriculum is fully implemented, the School should focus on developing, 

(or offering on a more regular basis) additional graduate courses especially in the clinical and 

pharmacy practice areas. 

Program response to external reviewer recommendations: 

Recommendations 

1. We recommend the School to be pro-active and reach out to the Faculty of Science to

identify CFI opportunities and secure funding allocations.

Response: 

The School of Pharmacy was successful in receiving a CFI allocation for the Fall 2016 JELF 

competition. Unfortunately this grant was not successful and the School intends to re-apply in 

the Fall 2017 competition. 
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